

Great Wyrley Academy

A part of the Windsor Academy Trust

Headteacher: Mrs Kelly Moore, BA Hons

Ref:mne/gwaadmin/attendance

5 October 2023

Hall Lane Great Wyrley Staffordshire WS6 6LQ

Tel: 01922 419311

Email:

info@greatwyrley.windsoracademytrust.org.uk

Website

www.greatwyrleyacademy.org.uk

Twitter: @wyrleyacademy

Company registration no: 07523436 Place of registration: England

Dear Parents and Carers

RE: Is my child too ill for school?

I hope this letter finds you well.

We understand that determining whether or not to send your child to school when they are unwell can be a challenging decision. Therefore, we want to provide you with <u>recently updated NHS guidance</u> about mild winter illnesses which will hopefully be useful as we head into the colder months.

It is important that if your child is well enough to be in school that they attend each day. If you do decide to keep your child at home due to illness, it is important to contact school on the first day of their absence and inform us of the reason using the study bugs app. Equally, if your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or head lice, please let the school know via the study bugs app.

Details on the app and how to download this can be found using this link:-

https://studybugs.com/about/parents

NHS advice on mild illness and school attendance:

Coughs and Colds: For minor coughs and common colds, it is fine to send your child to school. However, if they have a fever, it is advisable to keep them home until the fever subsides. Encourage your child to dispose of used tissues properly and practise regular handwashing.

High Temperature: Should your child have a high temperature (38C or more), it is best to keep them at home until their temperature returns to normal.

Chickenpox: In cases of chickenpox, please keep your child home until all the spots have crusted over. This typically takes about five days from the appearance of the first spots.

Cold Sores: There is no need to keep your child off school if they have a cold sore. Encourage them not to touch the blister, kiss others, or share personal items like cups and towels during this time.











Conjunctivitis: Children with conjunctivitis do not need to stay away from school. It is advisable to seek advice from your pharmacist and encourage your child not to rub their eyes, practising regular handwashing.

COVID-19: For mild symptoms of COVID-19, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or a slight cough, and if your child feels well enough, they can attend school. However, if they have the symptoms of COVID-19 alongside a high temperature or do not feel well enough to participate in normal activities, it is important to keep them at home. Your child is no longer required to do a COVID-19 rapid lateral flow test if they have symptoms. But if your child has tested positive for COVID-19, they should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for three days after the day they took the test.

Ear Infection: In cases of ear infection with a high temperature or severe earache, please keep your child home until they are feeling better or their temperature subsides.

Hand, Foot, and Mouth Disease: Children with hand, foot, and mouth disease can attend school if they seem well enough. Encourage them to dispose of used tissues promptly and practise regular handwashing.

Head Lice and Nits: There is no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice. Effective treatments are available without the need to see a GP.

Impetigo: Children with impetigo will require treatment from a GP, often involving antibiotics. Please keep them home until all sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after starting antibiotic treatment. Remind your child to wash their hands regularly and avoid sharing personal items.

Ringworm: For ringworm infections, consult your pharmacist unless it is on the scalp, in which case, a GP's evaluation is necessary. Your child can return to school once treatment has commenced.

Scarlet Fever: If your child is diagnosed with scarlet fever, they will need antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious for two to three weeks. After starting antibiotic treatment, your child can return to school after 24 hours.

Slapped Cheek Syndrome (Fifth Disease): Children with slapped cheek syndrome are no longer infectious once the rash appears, so there is no need to keep them away from school. However, please inform the school or teacher if you suspect your child has this condition.

Sore Throat: Children with a sore throat can still attend school, but if they also have a high temperature, it is best to keep them home until the temperature subsides. A sore throat and high temperature may be symptoms of tonsillitis.

Threadworms: You do not need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. Your pharmacist can recommend a suitable treatment.

Vomiting and Diarrhoea: Children with vomiting or diarrhoea should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea for at least two days (48 hours).

The health and wellbeing of all our students and staff are of utmost importance to us, and we appreciate your cooperation in following these guidelines to help maintain a safe and healthy school environment while also ensuring students attend school if they are well enough to do so.

If you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the main reception who will direct you to the attendance team. Thank you for your continued partnership in promoting the wellbeing of our students and supporting good attendance at school.

Kind regards

Mrs K Moore Headteacher